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Hi Matt,
 
As discussed, please see below my revised FOI request concerning the ACT Government’s Shared
Services. Please note that I have expanded my timeframe to two years now that I seek a far
smaller number of documents:
 
Under the ACT Freedom of Information Act 2016 (the FOI Act) I request all investigation reports
relating to the unlawful or improper use of ICT resources by any ACT Government employee
between June 5 2016 and June 5 2018. I seek employment information about the person who
committed the misconduct, such as the relevant directorate and position, but accept that
personal details such as names will be redacted due to privacy restrictions. I also seek the URL of
the websites investigated in these cases, as well as the outcome of the investigation and what, if
any, disciplinary action was taken. I seek for the documents to state whether the prohibited
material was reported to the Australian Federal Police, with specification of the nature of that
material if possible. My request also includes investigation reports relating to the sending of
offensive, humiliating or intimidating messages within the ACT Government. In these cases, I
seek for the message content to not be redacted as this is necessary to provide context.

 
If my request results in proposed charges due to the vast volume of documents and time it
involves, I request a full reduction of fees as the information is in the public’s interest. Canberra
taxpayers fund the salaries and budget allocated to the work of ACT Government employees and
therefore deserve to know if – and how much of – their taxpayer dollars are being spent on the
access and browsing of inappropriate and/or illegal material in the workplace. I also request this
remission on the grounds that the release of the information will inform community debate and
improve government accountability and transparency. 

I also note the
onus rests with the agency to prove why any information should not be released under the Act
and I request the agency provide evidence in support of any assumptions or assertions used to
justify non-disclosure.
 
Regards,
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